FIRC Board of Directors’ Meeting

January 31, 2009
Catharpin, Virginia

Directors Present:  Jo Ann Brown, Laura Colicchio, Tony Colicchio, Suzi McGraw, Rich Moore, Sali Peterson

Directors Absent: Marcia Newman

Members Present:  Pat Moore, Susan Milloy

The meeting opened at 1:50 pm and ended at 3:50 pm.

The president read the minutes of the November 26, 2008 meeting.  The board approved the minutes.

Treasurer’s Report

Jo Ann Brown gave the Treasurer’s report.

Opening balance:
$1,763.00

Income:

   580.00
(dues – new family and new single memberships)



Subtotal:
2,343.00

Expenses:
-246.00
(Charles Town Parade of Horses)
 

Current Balance:
$2,140.00
Scholarship Fund:

Opening balance:
$235.00

Income:

   75.00
(donation – paid with dues)



65.00
(earnings from clothing)


Current Balance: 
$375
(included in total of $2,140)
Membership

Pat Moore sent a letter to members to remind them to renew and pay dues.  Many members renewed at the Annual Meeting/Christmas Party.

Pat will create another reminder and give it to Suzi McGraw to email out.

Motion

If people join and pay dues in the last quarter of the year, the membership carries over through the next year.  This means, they renew the following calendar year.  For example, if a family joined in October 2008, their renewal dues would not be due until January 2010.

The motion passed unanimously.

Election

Marcia Newman volunteered to be a candidate for the Board of Directors. Pat Moore did not run for the board.

Officer Positions for 2009:

President
Rich Moore

Vice President
Tony Colicchio

Treasurer
Jo Ann Brown

Secretary
Sali Peterson


Old Business

Clothing

Pat Moore modeled new shirts at the Christmas Party.  The inventory of available clothing sold out.

Youth Scholarship Fund

The “Contribution to the Youth Scholarship Fund” box on the membership dues reminder resulted in contributions from six people – $75.

Shows

The November show in Thurmont was sparsely attended because of the threat of rain.  Curt Pierce and Sandy Newkirk were judges and did good jobs. 
Trail Rides

The trail ride in Thurmont the weekend following the show was cancelled because of heavy rain.

Parade, Annual Meeting, Christmas Party

The Parade, Annual Meeting, Christmas Party at Suzi and Sandy’s ranch in WV was a success.  About 46 people attended the party.  Food was fabulous.  The present exchange was new and everyone enjoyed it.

Parade Feedback

Suzi said we were the largest group.  She suggested that in the future we need to be more competitive, more outlandish.  The objective this year was to get people motivated to get out and have a good time.  A drawback:  there was no designated area for large groups.  Suggestion:  next year meet together at a designated area and then caravan to the staging area.

Laura suggested a new formation so people in the middle could be more visible.  Perhaps riders could be three across, and we could hold a dress rehearsal one or two weeks before the parade.  Also, we need to work on more eye-catching costumes.

Rich suggested riders could work on awareness of staying in position and perhaps the drill team could be the core line leaders.

Pat did the decorations.  She felt the blue banner and jackets showed well.  Pat did not think the poinsettias worked on the manes and the Icelandic sweaters did not show well.  Perhaps garlands would be good.

Other suggestions:  blue helmet covers with the FIRC logo would show well.  Capes would create issues.  Maybe horns on the horses’ heads or wreaths could work.

Costume Committee:  Pat Moore will head the costume committee for next year with Jo Ann, Laura, Sandy and Tony to come up with workable, more visible ideas.

The Annual Meeting was a short wrap up and to get feedback from members.

New Business

Clothing

New Spring Line

To create new interest and boost sales to keep the scholarship fund growing, Susan Milloy has added new shirts and will add a new Spring Line.  

Tote Bag

Sali will add an FIRC tote bag.  

The new clothing and totes will be available to members at schooling shows and events.

The Board agreed to grant an allowance of $200 to prepurchase items to be sold at shows.

FIRC Patches

Suzi McGraw suggested we move forward to have FIRC embroidered patches.

Saddle Pads

Rich Moore has located new, royal blue saddle pad.  This color matches both the blue in the Icelandic flag and the newer FIRC clothing.

Hats and T-Shirts

Tony will experiment with selling FIRC hats, sweatshirts, and t-shirts on eBay with the Buy-It-Now feature.

Youth Scholarship Fund

FIRC will send reminders to members about the FIRC Scholarship for Youth.  The Scholarship Application will remain under Members Only section of the website.  Suzi will put a blurb about our youth scholarship fund on the FIRC website’s home page.

Jo Ann suggested we add a “What Did You Learn” section as part two of the youth scholarship application.  Sali will add this.

Calendar

New this year, workshops with equine specialists.  On March 7, Linda Hansen, Dr. of Chiropractic and Animal Sports Therapist, will talk about equine nutrition and spine health and present a live demo in Catharpin, VA.  Afterwards, she will check horses and saddle fit and will treat any horses that need it. 

We will have three clinics:  Magnus Larusson in WV in April, Sigrun Brynjarsdottir in VA in September, and Gudmar Petursson in PA in October.

We have scheduled two trail rides and two club-sponsored schooling shows.

Drill team practices will take place throughout the year, beginning in March.  Rich and Curt Pierce (drill team leader) will look for new venues to perform.

Rich Moore suggests this year FIRC join with other clubs for judged trail rides.  He encourages members to form groups and join with other horse groups in rides to promote Icelandic horses.

Sali will create the calendar of events month-by-month and Susan Milloy will post them on the Yahoo Group.

USIHC Reports


Breeding Committee Report, Sali Peterson

The Breeding Committee has been quiet.


Promotions Committee Report, Sali Peterson

The Promotions Committee has been quiet.


Regional Club Committee Report, Rich Moore

The Regional Club Committee is exploring ways for clubs to do things together.

Some ideas include:  Geocaching in which riders use GPS systems on horseback to find items.


Youth Committee Report, Susan Milloy

This is the Year of the Youth for USIHC.

Kathy Love donated $2,000 to the USIHC Youth Scholarship Fund.

Susan Milloy reported on the excitement building for the FEIF Youth camp in July.  FIRC members are encourage to visit the USIHC website for more information.


Eileen Gunipero and Anne Elwell are reviewing applications from the United States.

The camp will be at Winterhorse Park.  Fun activities include Native American dances and food, equestrian events, including Western pole bending and barrel racing. The youth will ride into town for pizza, receive lessons from a German trainer, help prepare food in groups, and attend a scavenger hunt for information from each other.

Each youth attendee pulls a horse’s name from a hat and must care for that horse all week.  

Other Items

The Icelandic farmer’s brochure is now available for the US to use.  Groups can have their logo printed on the brochure to use as promotion.  This brochure is beautiful, full color on cover stock – a great promotional piece.

FIRC Website

Our website section on past events needs updating, but board members’ time is limited.  We will add a link to the club Yahoo group on the Past Events page.

The next FIRC Director’s Meeting will be Saturday, April 25, 2009 in WV.
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